
Minutes of the Western Michigan Region – Porsche Club of America Monthly 
Meeting 
 
 

August 5, 2019 - Porsche of Grand Rapids – Meeting was called to order by Jim 

Chiavaras at 6:54 pm.  Members present were: Arnie Axelrod, Ted & Gabi Blacklidge, 
Colin Carpenter, Jim Chiavaras, Frank Connor, Amber Door, Glenn & Lannie Eisenbrandt, 

Mike Karluk, Joyce Lo, Tyan Roelands, Rick Riley, and Marshall Walters. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  Approved. Bank balance $31,360.82. 
 

Minutes: July minutes approved. 

 
Membership Report: Approved. We are 574 in total (up from July). New Members – 8; 

Transfers In – 1; Transfers Out – 0; Non-renewals – 4; Renewals – 19.  Total PCA 
membership is 132,605. 

 
Über Alles Editor’s Report: August newsletter will be late. 

 
Social Chair Report:  Packets out through September. 

 
Social Media Report: 417 likes. 

 
Charity Report:  No chair report. Change for charity funds have been disbursed to Kids 

Food Basket. 
 

Webmaster’s Report:  No chair report. 

  
Insurance Report: Insurance has been received for the August drive. Euro Autowerks 

post-event report is done.  Insurance will be requested for September DE & Autocross. 
 

Old Business:   

• Deutsche Marques (Non-PCA Event) – More BMWs than Porsches 

• Gilmore Cruise-In – Good weather and turnout 

• Porsche Parade – 8 from WMR.  2021 parade will return to French Lick, IN.  Caleb 

Kiebert won 1st place in art show (he’s a transfer from Idaho) 

• Red Barn Spectacular – 31 cars and 1 new member was signed-up. 

• Über printing –  

o Tim Thatcher would prefer to keep the magazine monthly.  No other 

comments yet received from advertisers. 

o We have had a few transfers from other regions because of our 

communications. 

 

New Business: 

• August Dinner Drive – 8/17/19 – Tyan and Lisa Roelands to Zeytin Restaurant.  

RSVP by 8/10/19 

• German Auto Service Open Hours (non-PCA event) – 8/17/19 



• Grand Prix of Grattan – 9/7-9/8/19 – We should send reminder e-mails to local 

regions to try to increase participation 

• Recognition of Don Sazama’s contributions to the club will be included in the Über 

and on the website. 

 
Meeting was adjourned 7:41 pm 

 
Respectfully submitted by Marshall Walters 

 


